
Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

November 17th, 2022

The Lake Linden Village Council met at 6:30pm on the above date. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to the roll: Codere, Moyle, Reese, Miller and Hoffman. Clerk Poirier administered the Oath of Office to Trustees Miller and Moyle and to President Schuldt. Poirier said there were only 6 Council members now and would continue until someone could be appointed.
Approval of Minutes:

Previous meeting minutes from the October regular meeting were presented. A motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Hoffman to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in two additions and a motion from Trustee Reese, supported by Trustee Codere to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:

There were no public comments. 
Bills and Financial Statement:



Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over several footnotes added to the report. After a brief discussion, a motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Reese to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$    53,200.23
 Water Fund

    
 $    10,148.42
Major Streets Fund

$      5,175.85
Local Streets Fund

$      4,711.86
 Municipal Streets    
 $                  0
Sanitation Fund

$      4,137.30
TOTAL

          $     77,373.66
Poll vote: Yes: Schuldt, Reese, Hoffman, Codere, Moyle and Miller.
      No: None.  Motion was carried.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier went over the following items under correspondence:

· Presented a letter stating that the dump truck loan had been paid off.  
· Poirier said that he had submitted the final reimbursement request to the  DNR for $73,777.49 for the completion of the project. He was unsure of the timeline for payment. 
· Poirier went over a few notes from the auditor’s preliminary field work:
· There will be some sort of overhaul of the fire department structure.  She said they now deal with tens of thousands of dollars with almost no financial accountability.  There are two options – either form a 501c3 non-profit, or become a fund under the auspices of the Village. The former will require a process and maintaining their own books (along with their own audit) and the latter will mean inclusion in the Village system (just like the general fund or other funds, expenses through the Council approval process and complete overview and signatory responsibility in the Village office). If the second option is chosen, a prepaid expense policy will have to be passed wherein specific expenses can be outlined for Council approval. 
· Both the fire department and the DDA make use of debit cards which are a big no-no.  Credit cards are acceptable but not preferred with limited member authorizations.
· She may move all FEMA-related activity and financing to the Major Street fund. This will mean the State Infrastructure Bank loan may move as well. She is doing a bit more investigating on that front. If this does occur and if, as there has been dreams of, that money is converted to grant money (extremely unlikely), it will only be eligible for use on streets.

· We will need more signatories on our accounts. Myself, June and Glenn are currently but there are times when getting two is difficult. Whoever has the authority should be designated as the deputy clerk/treasurer as well.

· She said our control process for incoming cash and disbursement is good (deposit and cash register in operations) but there are not enough hands involved in many of these transactions. There are also many functions that I do exclusively that she thinks at times exposes a checks and balance problem. She also says this is a challenge in many small municipal offices.
Police Report:
The police report was read into the record.  A motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Codere to accept the report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Fire Report:
The report was read into the meeting. Of note, Max Marcotte had submitted a letter of resignation from the department, as did Joe Pini effective at the end of the year. A motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Reese to accept the report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Public Works Report:

There was no public works report.
Downtown Development Authority:

Chair Steve Pummill updated the Council briefly and suggested another meeting for the recreation planning committee before the end of the year. 
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

President Schuldt, citing the vacancy left on the Executive committee with Trustee Heide not seeking re-election, recommended Trustee Miller for the position. The Council unanimously agreed.
Other committee assignments were discussed as well as the Village seats on the Sewage Authority Board. Trustee Hoffman asked that former Trustee Heide remain on the Sewage Auth. Board.  A motion was made by Trustee Codere and supported by Trustee Reese to approve the appointment of both for a term of three years.  All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Bill Heide was also retained as an ad hoc member of the recreation planning committee. 
Infrastructure:    

No report.
Property & Equipment 
No report.
Public Safety & Policy: 

No report. 
Parks & Recreation: 

No report
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


Committee discussed under executive. Heide explained that the capital project was going to be going out on bids. Also, there was an ongoing update to the agreement with the airport and a billing to collect the delinquent sewer fees, the majority of which were from residents outside the Village. 
Late Agenda Items:


Trustee Miller asked about the possibility of holding a Christmas in July event at the campground and after getting a positive response said she would be making arrangements to plan.
New Business:

Poirier asked if the Council would again hold a social after the December meeting and after a positive response said he would plan for it.  
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  
Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Miller.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:19pm pm.  There were 3 member(s) of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
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